


	St Juliot Parish Council

Minutes of a meeting held on Thursday 8th August 2024 at Otterham & St Juliot Hall, Marshgate. 

Present:  Chairman Cllr Langley, Cllrs Mason, S Penny and Trevennor, and the clerk Mrs Wendy Trevennor. Mr Alfie Prout, who has taken on the job of the footpath cutting, and members of the public Mr Michael Bull, Mr Carl Dixon and Mrs Sarah Dixon.

24/19        Apologies: were received from Cllr I Penny.  No Changes of Interest were recorded. 
 
24/20	The Minutes of the last meeting, held on 30th May 2024, were agreed and signed as a true record by the Chairman. Matters arising: Cllr Trevennor has had an ongoing conversation with Mr Ryan Searle at CIL re the monies we have received, and a donation to the school for playground equipment is apparently not an appropriate use of the funds. Cllr Trevennor is now trying to ascertain whether buying the equipment ourselves would be acceptable. 
	 Mr Bull and Mr and Mrs Dixon then inquired about the village sign at the north-western end of the village street, which is almost obscured, and whether this has had an impact on the drivers who are still coming through the village at high speeds. Some discussion took place. Cllr Trevennor had contacted Cornwall Council, who had that afternoon emailed him to say the sign had received attention. The Marshgate sign on the road to Tresparrett has also been damaged and needs replacing. Poles had gone up for the flashing speed warnings, but so far no mechanisms have been installed. Chevron signs on the road up to the A39 have also been obscured. Cllr Trevennor will follow these points up with Cllr Barry Jordan.

24/21	General matters relating to planning. None arising.

24/22	Finance
a) The financial statement. The clerk showed the financial statement, which was agreed, and signed by the Chairman.
b) Authorisation of payments: Cheque no 0014 for £137.27 was signed for clerk’s remuneration. Cheque 0015 for £675 for Mr A Prout for the footpath cutting; the council congratulated Mr Prout on taking on this job.  
c) The Hugofox contract. Thanks to Mr Dixon contacting the clerk, the parish council had been alerted to the fact that our web pages on Hugofox had been taken down; no notification had been received from the web hoster, although their free hosting offer had run out in October. The clerk had been in touch with Hugofox, and the pages have been restored pending our new contract with them. As a website is now a legal obligation, it was agreed that cheque no 0016 to Hugofox for £143.86 be written. The clerk then proposed that online banking be instigated, seconded by Cllr Penny and agreed. Cllr Trevennor will inquire into this.

24/23	Correspondence had been forwarded before the meeting.

24/24	Reports. The hall continues to do well, although the physical therapist is moving on. Johnny Cowling will appear at a charity event on 12th September. Happy Crafters are going well and will be doing clay work. The Mowesi held their garden party this afternoon, though it had to be held indoors due to the weather. The bowling club is still going well.

24/25	Mr Dixon reported that the 20mph sign at Bolt’s farm had been damaged: Cllr Trevennor will raise that with Cornwall Council with the other matters. 
 	Camelford Show will take place next Wednesday, although only the in-hall part of the show is going ahead.

	The meeting closed at 8.15pm.


Signed ……………………………………………………………………………….

Date…………………………………………………………………………………..



